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Dear Mr President, 

In reply to your letter dated 4 April 2013 regarding the Board’s decision not to confer full membership to ACSR, I would like to inform you that we have studied in detail the Panel´s evaluation report as well as the conclusions and recommendations. Although ACSR has achieved full compliance in 7 criteria, substantial compliance in 4, partial compliance in 6, and none of the criteria was evaluated as non-compliant, I have to admit that the decision of the Board has disappointed us. We did not expect such a result.

In our opinion, the evaluation is very strict and, in some respect, even contradictory to the real state of things as published in our materials and discussed several times with Panel members. As an example let us mention the fact that ACSR is no integral part of the Slovak Ministry of Education, Science, Research and Sport, contrary to what is mentioned in part 3.6, Independence. Also, we disagree with the statement that ACSR has copied the evaluation report of the Accreditation Commission of the Czech Republic. Our report was inspired by the Czech counterpart in terms of its structure; but the results, evaluations, legal regulations and other facts reflect solely our own activities and our own legal provisions. Due to the similar content and philosophy of current legislation (based in both countries on a joint HE Act, effective in the period of the Czecho-Slovak Federative Republic) it may though seem that some parts have been taken over. 

In accordance with this, for the time being, I will propose to ACSR members to apply for affiliate membership at the next ACSR meeting in July 2013. Regarding our long ENQA membership I believe that it will not be necessary for us to pass the whole process which new applicants have to go through according to ENQA Statutes (Articles 9–13) and that ACSR will be accepted as affiliate member without any objection.

What remains to be solved is the question of the membership fee, as ACSR has paid the fee in the amount of €4,635 as full member for 2013. If ACSR becomes affiliate ENQA member it would be a welcome solution to divide this sum into two, for 2013 (€2,317) and 2014 (€2,317). If so, we would not have to pay the fee in 2014.

In conclusion, Mr President, I would like to emphasize that ACSR will do its best to become ENQA full member again as soon as possible. In connection with this, I would be happy if you could find time for a personal meeting in your busy schedule so that we could discuss some more questions in regard to ACSR and its ENQA membership. In case of your positive response I am ready to come and see you in Vienna.

Kind Regards, 

prof. Ľubor Fišera

Chair of the ACSR 

